
From the Regius Professor of Medicine, Oxford. 

22nd Feb. 1913. 

Dear Shepherd, 

I was so sorry to hear that you ha.d had another crop. I hope by 

this time you are better. 

I llavo written to Lafleur today on the question of re-organizing 

the medical clinics at the ll.G.H. Blac:kad/er's resignation offords an op­

portunity. In the new hospital in Toronto the University will have control 

of the r.:edical and surgical cliniques, which are to be arranged on modern 

lines, and it is simply a necessity that sorro arrangem1nt should be mde be-
[mv,,_f,~.,; 

tween rte Gill and the General whereby certain of the wards would be assigned 

to the professors in the rood ical school. The Univors i ty wo·,uld, of course, 

have to subsidise the hospital, paying all teaching expenses, and the hos-

pit.al would have to be represented on the Appointments Committee. Would 

it be possible, do you think, to get Nnodonald interested, for if he could 

offer a good lump sum for organization it would smoothe the way? 

I liave written to lafleur and to Blackadder. Talk the natter 

over with them. It is a vi ta.l moment for the school and in this natter Mc­

Gill should be leading, not following. 

Love to Cecil and Dorothy. I hope to see :1ou in May. 

Sincerely yours, 

i:!1 Osler 

13, Norham Gardons. 


